
 

March 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer 

I trust that you are safe and well and enjoying the spring.  As I know you appreciate our 

focus is on standards in education, however a great deal of time can be spent on dealing with 

questions on uniform. I therefore thought it necessary and helpful to remind you of the rules 

regarding this so that any questions that you may have can be answered and all issues 

relating to having the correct uniform can be rectified for when we return after the Easter 

Holiday. 

This information is available on the school website but for ease this is what we expect: 

All students should wear the full school uniform every school day. The only exception to 
this is when students in Years 7 and 8 have enrichment. If this is on their timetable for the 

day ahead they should come into school in their PE uniform. 
 
Basic Uniform:  

• Year 7 and Year 8 Green Wood Green jumper with logo 
• Year 9, Year 10, Year 11 Black Wood Green jumper with logo 

• White polo shirt 

• Black trousers of traditional cut/length (no leggings, jeans, combat trousers) 

 
Coats  

• Must be a waterproof outdoor coat 

• No inappropriate logos 
• No hoodies 

• No leather, denim or studded jackets 
• No short jackets 
• No sleeveless jackets or tracksuit tops 

• No fur coats 
 

Shoes  
• Must be plain black leather 
• Must be waterproof 

• No trainer styles 
• No heels 

• No canvas/suede shoes or pumps 
• Must be a full shoe 

 

Hair  
• No ‘V’ cuts 

• No tramlines/patterns cut into hair or eyebrows 
• Must be of one natural colour 

• No hair extensions. 
• Hair clips/bobbles must be black/dark green 
• No extreme hairstyles 

 



Bags 
• Plain and waterproof 

• Must be able to hold 2 x A4 folders 
• No inappropriate logos 
• No handbags/shopping bags 

• No string bags (unless for PE kit) 
 

Jewellery 
• 1 plain, small, round gold/silver stud per ear 
• 1 watch (not a smartwatch) 

• Make-up is not allowed 
• Nail varnish is not allowed 

 
Other 

• Tattoos/piercings not allowed 

• Chewing gum not allowed 
• Smartwatches players not allowed 

• Mobile phones not allowed 
• Energy drinks not allowed 
• Vapes/smoking paraphernalia/snus not allowed 

• False nails not allowed 
 

They must also ensure that they have the following equipment with them every 
day: 

• One pencil case (no graffiti) 

• Two black pens. 
• One Ruler 

• One pencil 
• One eraser 

• One pencil sharpener 
• Academic diary (if they wish to keep a paper copy of homework set) 
• Pencil crayons 

• One scientific calculator (incl. cos, sin, tan functions - Casio Fx-85 GT CW 
is the one we recommended) 

• One protractor 
• An appropriate private reading book  

 

I would like to thank you again for your support during this term.  If parents 

have any questions regarding the correct uniform, they should refer to their 

child’s year team in the first instance. 

 

 

Mr J.Topham 

Headteacher 


